
Prince Charles Elementary 
PAC General Meeting 

May 16, 2022 

 
IN ATTENDANCE:  

Michelle Bastien (President), Sarah Ferraro (Vice President), Shannon Rose (Treasurer), Jen 
Pratap (Secretary), Duane Penner, Sophia Prachnau, Saranna Greveling, Catherine Parekh 
(Member at Large), Rupi Rajwan, Michelle Mitchell, Candy Akai (Guest/Class Parent), Paul and 
Rachel Nalos, Shannon Patterson, Jenn de Vries, Gavin McIntosh and Katie Toth. 

QUORUM: Quorum has been met with minimum of five voting members (three executives and 
two others than the executives).  

A. CALL TO ORDER – 

Michelle Bastien, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 

B. ACKNOWLEDGEMENT – 

We acknowledge that the Prince Charles Elementary is located on the traditional territory of the 
Stó:lō people, the Semá:th and Mathxwí First Nation. With this, we respect the long standing 
relationships that Indigenous Nations have to this land, as they are the original caretakers. We 
acknowledge historical and ongoing injustices that Indigenous Peoples endure in Canada, and we 
accept responsibility as a public educational institution to contribute toward revealing and 
correcting miseducation as well as respectful relationships with Indigenous communities through 
our teaching and community engagement. 

C. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT –  

Welcome to Mr. Penner! 

Mr. Penner likes to have a lot of fun at school with assemblies, a school mascot and swag.  He is 
a husband and father himself.  He likes to celebrate the families and staff.  He really enjoys sports 
and coaching.  He practices life long education and has a long love of learning.  Mr. Penner is 
getting his doctorate.  He has a personal connection to Abbotsford and wants to give back.  He has 
taught all levels of learning.  He is going to run the doctorate program in BC.  For communication, 
he will aim to respond within 24 hours.  There is some fun stuff coming up in the next month and 
a half!   



May 16, 2022 

 
 2 

For next year, it looks like we are staying at about 14 divisions.  Discretionary Allocation is 
$100.24 per elementary student.  School allocations are about l8%.  $137,521 is our expenditures 
for discretionary funding.  Mr. Penner presented the Budget.  (Attached is the PowerPoint 
Presentation that Mr. Penner used). 

We are working on class lists – classroom teachers will play a big part of the creation of these lists.   

There is lots of potential at Prince Charles. 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF APRIL MEETING MINUTES –  

Jen Pratap did a review of the previous months’ minutes.  Shannon Rose had three recommended 
changes. 

Motion:  Michelle Bastien made a motion to approve the April minutes as corrected.  This motion 
was seconded by Shannon Rose. The motion has passed. 

D. PRESIDENT/VP REPORT –  

Please see the attached Chair Report. 

E. FUNDRAISING/GRADE 5 COMMITTEE 

Grade 5:  The fundraising goal is $2500.  We are very close at aprox. $2000.  There is about 
$500 left to raise.  With two more concession stands and a few donations we should be able 
to reach our goal.  Thank you to the parents who have donated all the concession items.  There 
is a meeting with the Grade 5 teachers on May 25.  Discussions will include the theme for the 
Farewell.  The 50/50 requires a gaming license so timing may be an issue.  The cost is about 
$25 to obtain that.   

Ongoing Fundraisers 

Emily Press Labels – might be good opportunity for parents to purchase with school supplies 
coming up. 

Cobbs – At the Gladwin location we get 5% back if you mention Prince Charles Elementary.  

Water bottle station:  The water bottle campaign has raised $1490.  Other fundraising options could 
include some efforts at family fun night.   

A bottle drive suggestion from Rupi Rajwan came in and could have potential to earn a lot of 
money.  The bottle depot delivers the bins and the bottles need to be sorted by volunteers.  
Saturday would be the day of the week to do this. 

F. FINANCIAL REPORT/BUDGET – Shannon reviews Treasurer’s Report (please see 
attachment). 
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G. HOT LUNCH REPORT:   Taco Del Mar was a big hit.  The next hot lunch will be on Friday, 
June 17 (Sports Day). 

H. DPAC REPORT – Budget will be presented at the June 14 board meeting for 2022/23.  The 
AGM is May 26.  All positions are open as terms are 1 year.  All of the Director positions are 
open as they are aging out.  Kevin Godden is slated to attend the meeting.  This meeting is in 
person at the Board office. 

I. Parking Lot Review:  There has been a need to review parking lot conduct.  This lot is used 
by many people so please do not clog up the line.  Drop your child off at the top of the lot 
where Volunteers are only.  Have your child walk in front of the car at morning drop off for 
safety.  Watch your speed and watch for students.  The Highlighters need everyone to follow 
the rules for both safety and time.   

J. PAC Budget Amendments:   

Staff Gifts:  The PAC would like to give the teachers and staff for year end a personal gift to 
be assisted by class parents and a small token of appreciation.   

Motion to amend budget to add up to $300 for Yearend Staff gift from PAC.  Seconded by 
Catherine Parekh.  The motion has passed. 

MunchaLunch Invoice:  We are adding to the budget the bill for using MunchaLunch as 
the invoice comes due May.16, 2022. 

Motion to amend the budget to pay the 2022-2023 school year Munch-a-lunch invoice with 
a total of $340.  Seconded by Saranna Greveling.  The motion has passed. 

Sage Software:  This is Shannon’s last year as Treasurer so we need to purchase on behalf 
of the PAC to be used by the new Treasurer next year. 

Motion to amend the budget to purchase Sage Accounting Software up to $400.  Seconded 
by Gavin McIntosh.  The motion has passed. 

K. PAC Gift Gifting Guideline:  The PAC was discussed implementing a gifting structure.  
The purpose is to keep it fair and equal for all gifts given from the PAC.   

-Bereavement up to a max of $30. 

-Maternity Leave/Baby gift up to a max of $50. 

-Wedding Gift up to a max of $50. 

-Retirement up to a max of $150. 

-Leaving Prince Charles: 
0-5 years at PC $50; 
5- 10 years at PC $75; 
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10- 15 years at PC $100; and 
15+ years at PC $125. 

Motion to implement to proposed gifting procedure presented May 16, 2022.  Saranna 
Greveling has seconded.  The motion has passed. 

2021-22 School Year - Staff that are leaving:  Ms. Heibert has been at PC for close to 30 
years.  She has been off on leave for many years and she is retiring.  Chantal Dueck has 
accepted a FT position at MEI.  Miss Vanessa is leaving.  Ms. Crozier is moving to Irene 
Kelleher.  Jamie Block one of the EAs has left and Robin McRitchie is an EA who is 
moving to the higher grades.  Ms. Wallace has also already left.   

Motion to amend the budget to add gifts for staff leaving PC at the end of the 2021-2022 
school year up to $575.  The motion is seconded by Shannon Rose.  The motion has passed. 

L. Staff Requests:   

(1)  Ms. Haist would like another $80 over the $200 consumables given by the PAC.   

The $80 would be used towards arts, crafts and end of year treasure box incentives such as 
clay pots, gems and jewels. 

Motion to amend the budget to add an additional $80 to classroom allocation for Alison 
Haist.  The motion was defeated. 

(2)  Speaker Request:  There has been a request from Mrs. Reitsema and Mrs. Haist to have 
new speakers for the classrooms.  They would like to get good wireless speakers for 
indoor and outdoor use and the students would benefit from use of these speakers.  The 
cost is $300 per speaker totalling $600. 

Discussion:  Last year we funded 3 classrooms getting new speakers.  We want to make it 
fair for all teachers.  If it’s a resource we can say yes to, then we should do it.  The speakers 
can last for years.  If this is passed, 5 out of 14 classrooms would have these new speakers.   

Motion to amend the budget to fund wireless speakers for 2 classrooms up to a max of 
$600.  Seconded by Saranna Greveling.  The motion has passed. 

School Mascot:  Mr. Penner would like to purchase a School Mascot to increase school 
culture and fun.  The cost about $560.  This will be used in school assemblies.  It should 
arrive in a couple weeks.  It is a nice quality with cooling fans.  This could be worn by 
teachers and Grade 5 leaders.   

Motion to fund the new school mascot at a cost of $550.16 CDN.  Seconded by Shannon Rose.  
The motion has passed. 

M. FAMILY FUN NIGHT:  June 3 is Family Fun Night.  We are going to do a movie night in 
the gym.  There will be hot dogs, cotton candy, mini donuts and popcorn.  The movie will be 
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Encanto.  There is a Committee meeting on Wednesday morning.  More details will be coming 
your way! 

NOMINATIONS COMITTEE:  The Nominations Committee was formed in April.  Michelle 
Mitchell, Jen Pratap and Catherine Parekh will join this committee.   

Available Executive roles include:  Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary. 

Available Committee roles include:  Fundraising Coordinator,  Hot Lunch Coordinator, District 
PAC (DPAC) Rep., Member-at-Large x 4, Book Fair Coordinator, Fruit and Veggie & Milk 
Program Coordinator, Parking Lot / Highlighter Coordinator, Family Fun Night Coordinator and 
Grade 5 Committee Coordinator. 

The eligibility qualifications are: 

Eligibility 

 
1. Any voting member of the Council is eligible to serve on the executive, except members of the 

same house hold, parents and/or guardians of the same student, relatives by blood or marriage, 
employees or elect ed officials of School District No. 34 or the Ministry of Education, with the 
exception of noon hour supervisors and crossing guards. 

 
Eligible members must attend a minimum of two (2) general meetings, prior to the April  
general meeting, during the school year in which they are nominated. 

 
2. A School District No. 34 employee may sit on the PAC Executive when there is no other PAC 

member who is able, or willing, to take on roles of the Executive, but will abstain from voting 
on financial matters as it may be a conflict of interest. 
 

Constitution and Bylaws of Prince  Charles  Elementary Parent Advisory Council, Last amended November 4th, 2021- 

Approved December 6th,  2021, Section VII – Executive 

 
The timeline is:  the nominations close on June 6, 2022 at 3:00 PM and the Notice of Nominations 
goes out on June 10, 2022.  The AGM will be held on June 20. 2022 at 6:30 PM via Zoom. 

N. OPEN FLOOR – no questions or comments came forward. 

O. ADJOURMENT – 

Michelle Bastien, Chair, adjourned the PAC General meeting at 8:17 p.m.  Seconded by 
Saranna Greveling. 

The next PAC AGM will take place on Monday, June 20, 2022 @ 6:30 p.m. 
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2022‐23 
Preliminary Budget 
Prince Charles Elementary
Date May 16, 2022

Operating Budget 
2021‐22

Current Year Operating Budget  (millions) 2021‐22

Revenue 200.14

Expense 201.76

Net Revenue (Expense) (1.62)

Transfers to Capital Fund (0.34)

Budgeted (Current Year Deficit) (1.96)

Prov Grants
96%

Tuition
2%

Other Revenue
2%

Instruction
85%

District 
Administration

3%

Operations & 
Maintenance

10%

Transportation
2%

Student
Success

Provincial Operating Grant
How it Works

Basic Allocation:  $7,885 / student 

Unique Student Needs
‐ Special Education (per student for Lv 1 – $44,850,   Lv 2 – $21,280,   Lv 3 – $10,750)

‐ ELL: $1,585/student,  Indigenous Education: $1,565/student

Unique District
‐ Funding for: small community, low enrolment, rural, climate factors, sparseness, teacher salary 
differential.

Funding Protection/Enrolment decline

76%

16%

8%

0.2%

Total Operating 
Grants to School 
Districts

$6.3 billion

Student
Success

Teachers
$0.59

Principals/VP's
$0.07

Education Assistants
$0.11

School Support Staff
$0.03

School Supplies & 
Equipment

$0.06

Building Operations
$0.10

Bussing
$0.02

Administration
$0.03

How we spend each Dollar
The Breakdown

Student
Success

Accumulated Surplus

Operating Reserves (Accumulated Surplus)
– Indicator of financial health
– One‐time funding sources that cannot sustain on‐going services or programs.
– Reserves are necessary to cover unexpected and unavoidable expenditures.
– Recommended unrestricted accumulated surplus ($2M ‐ $6M)

Accumulated Operating Surplus 2020‐21 2021‐22 

Internally Restricted due to constraints on Funds 139,030 32,089

For planned future operations spanning multiple years 604,117 199,881

School budget carry‐overs 2,345,007 2,352,844

For anticipated future requirements 1,536,626 1,536,626

Unrestricted Operating Surplus 3,284,610 3,284,610

TOTAL 7,909,390 7,406,050

Part 1
Non‐Discretionary (Targeted) 
Allocations

• Teachers: allocation based on Collective 
Agreement ratios (class size, composition)

• Principals/VP:  allocation based on 
school enrolment

• Other targeted allocations:
– LIF, ELL, Greater Needs

Part 2
Discretionary Allocation

Elementary Middle Secondary

Per Student 100.24 100.24 100.24

Basic 
supply/school

2,590 5,000 15,000

Admin 
supply/school

4,000‐6,000
(based on school 

size)

6,000‐8,000
(based on school size)

6,000‐12,000   
(based on school size)

Telephone 1,870 1,870 1,870

Clerical Min 1.0 ‐max. 3.0 clerical (based on # of school 
administrators)

Allocating the Budget
What Schools Receive

Operation of Schools

Some important services to schools are 
provided by other district departments:

• Learning Support Services (LSS):
– Education Assistants (special education)

• Indigenous Education Department:
– Cultural support workers

• Facilities Department:
– Custodians & cleaning supplies
– Utilities
– Building maintenance

• Information Technology Department:
– Computers and other technology

Student
Success

School Allocations
68%

Centralized 
Education Services

18%

District Business 
Services

3%

Operations & 
Transportation

11%

Includes non‐discretionary 
(targeted) and discretionary 
amounts

Budget Allocations
2021‐22

1 2 3

4 5 6

7 8



Prince Charles Elementary PAC
35410 McKee, Abbotsford, BC V3G 3B1 • princecharlesabbypac@gmail.com

Chair Report: May 16, 2022

We said goodbye to our principal Ms. Wallace and have welcomed in Mr. Penner as of 
May 1st. We look forward to working with him and helping him achieve his vision for 
Prince Charles. 

Our Prince Charles Community has blown it out of the water again with our Book Fair. 
We had total sales of $5,109.75, which gave us 60% to give back to our LLC. With the 
second fair booking bonus if $475.26. Our LLC was left with a total of $3,326.80 in 
rewards. 

Students can look forward to new books hitting the shelves in the coming weeks. A huge

thank you to everyone that took time to volunteer to help in the Book Fair, we couldn't 

have done it without you.

We are in need of more volunteers to help in our Drive Thur Drop off and pick up 

program. We can work with your schedule. If you would like to help please send an email

to princecharlesabbypac@gmail.com. 

The BCCPAC Conference happened April 29th via Zoom, Sarah Ferraro attended this 

Conference.  

Family Fun Night Planning is underway! This will happen on Friday, June 3rd from 5 pm –

8:30 pm. 

Looking forward to all the fun coming up these next 5 weeks.

Thank you, 

Michelle Bastien
PC PAC Chair 
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